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7KH &RQJUHVVPDQ¶V WKHQ�&KLHI RI 6WDII� 3HWHU 6X� ZDV UHVSRQVLEOH IRU FRQWUDFWLQJ ZLWK

ERWK $EHUQDWK\ :HVW DQG ,QYRFT� DV &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ KDG GHOHJDWHG WKDW WDVN WR 0U� 6X�

&RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ JHQHUDOO\ ZHLJKHG LQ RQ IUDQNLQJ FRQWHQW EXW ZDV QRW LQYROYHG ZLWK

VHOHFWLQJ WKH YHQGRUV RU QHJRWLDWLQJ WKH FRVWV� 1R DFWXDO FRQWUDFWV ZHUH ORFDWHG IRU HLWKHU

YHQGRU� EXW WKH IHHV FKDUJHG E\ $EHUQDWK\ :HVW DQG ,QYRFT ZHUH FRPSDUHG DJDLQVW WKUHH

LQGHSHQGHQW ILUPV UHFRJQL]HG LQ WKH LQGXVWU\� %DVHG RQ WKHVH REMHFWLYH FRPSDULVRQV� LW DSSHDUV

WKDW $EHUQDWK\ :HVW DQG ,QYRFT FKDUJHG &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH VLJQLILFDQWO\ PRUH

WKDQ WKH IDLU PDUNHW IRU IUDQNLQJ VHUYLFHV�

8SRQ GHWHUPLQLQJ WKDW WKH FRQJUHVVPDQ¶V RIILFH ZDV FKDUJHG VLJQLILFDQWO\ PRUH WKDQ IDLU

PDUNHW IRU WKHVH IUDQNLQJ VHUYLFHV� DQ DWWHPSW WR GHWHUPLQH ZK\ VDLG FKDUJHV GHYLDWHG IURP WKH

LQGXVWU\ QRUP ZDV XQGHUWDNHQ� :KLOH WKH +RXVH $GPLQLVWUDWLRQ &RPPLWWHH RIIHUV JXLGDQFH WR

0HPEHUV RI &RQJUHVV RQ IUDQNLQJ LVVXHV� LW GRHV QRW VHW UDWHV IRU IUDQNLQJ YHQGRUV� %DVHG RQ D

UHYLHZ RI RIILFH H[SHQGLWXUHV� &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ KDV QRW RYHUVSHQW KLV ���� PLOOLRQ DQQXDO

RIILFH DOORWPHQW DQG LV SUHVHQWO\ RQ WDUJHW WR RSHUDWH DW D VXUSOXV IRU �����

7KH ,QWHUQDO 5HYLHZ UHYHDOHG D SRWHQWLDO IDPLOLDO LQWHUHVW LQ $EHUQDWK\ :HVW E\ RQH

VHQLRU RIILFH HPSOR\HH DQG D GLUHFW RZQHUVKLS LQWHUHVW LQ ,QYRFT E\ D SDUW WLPH RIILFH HPSOR\HH�

$FFRUGLQJ WR D SURYLVLRQ LQ WKH +RXVH $GPLQLVWUDWLRQ &RPPLWWHH0HPEHU¶V &RQJUHVVLRQDO

+DQGERRN�

8QOHVV VSHFLILFDOO\ DXWKRUL]HG E\ DQ DSSOLFDEOH SURYLVLRQ RI IHGHUDO ODZ� +RXVH

5XOHV� RU &RPPLWWHH 5HJXODWLRQV� QR 0HPEHU� UHODWLYH RI WKH 0HPEHU� RU DQ\RQH

ZLWK ZKRP WKH 0HPEHU KDV D SURIHVVLRQDO RU OHJDO UHODWLRQVKLS PD\ GLUHFWO\

EHQHILW IURP WKH H[SHQGLWXUH RI WKH 05$��

&RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ KDG QR NQRZOHGJH RI WKH SRWHQWLDO LQWHUHVW RU WKH GLUHFW VWDII LQWHUHVW

SULRU WR WKH ,QWHUQDO 5HYLHZ� 8SRQ OHDUQLQJ RI WKHP� KH VXVSHQGHG WKH WZR HPSOR\HHV XQWLO

IXUWKHU QRWLFH ZKLOH WKH ,QWHUQDO 5HYLHZ ZDV SHQGLQJ DQG EDUUHG WKH WZR VWDIIHUV IURP UHWXUQLQJ

WR WKH RIILFLDO RIILFH� +H DOVR FHDVHG DOO IUDQNHG PDLO FRQWUDFWV� &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ

� 6HH KWWSV���FKD�KRXVH�JRY�PHPEHU�VHUYLFHV�KDQGERRNV�PHPEHUV�FRQJUHVVLRQDO�KDQGERRN �YLVLWHG RQ 6HSWHPEHU ��
������ $OWKRXJK &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ KDV DFFHSWHG UHVSRQVLELOLW\ IRU WKH FRQWUDFWV HYHQ WKRXJK WKH\ ZHUH H[HFXWHG
ZLWKRXW KLV NQRZOHGJH RI WKH SRWHQWLDO DQG GLUHFW VWDII LQWHUHVWV� WKH DFWXDO LPSDFW RI WKH H[SHQGLWXUHV ZKHQ DSSOLHG
DJDLQVW WKLV SURYLVLRQ LV E\ QR PHDQV VHWWOHG� 7KH (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH� LQ WKH +RXVH (WKLFV 0DQXDO� KDV RIIHUHG VRPH
LQVLJKW LQWR WKH VFRSH RI WKLV SURYLVLRQ EXW LW GRHV QRW DSSHDU WR EH FRQFOXVLYH� ´:KLOH WKH DSSOLFDWLRQ RI WKHVH UXOHV LV
ZLWKLQ WKH MXULVGLFWLRQ RI WKH +RXVH $GPLQLVWUDWLRQ &RPPLWWHH� LW DSSHDUV WKDW WKHVH UXOHV SUHFOXGH D 0HPEHU RU
FRPPLWWHH IURP FRQWUDFWLQJ ZLWK D VWDII PHPEHU IRU WKH DFTXLVLWLRQ RI JRRGV� RU RI DQ\ VHUYLFHV RXWVLGH RI WKH
HPSOR\PHQW FRQWH[W�µ 6HH
KWWSV���HWKLFV�KRXVH�JRY�VLWHV�HWKLFV�KRXVH�JRY�ILOHV�GRFXPHQWV�����B+RXVHB(WKLFVB0DQXDO�SGI �YLVLWHG RQ 6HSWHPEHU
�� ������HPSKDVLV VXSSOLHG��
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FRQVXOWHG ZLWK WKH +RXVH $GPLQLVWUDWLRQ &RPPLWWHH DERXW WKH SRWHQWLDO LQWHUHVW DQG GLUHFW

LQWHUHVW E\ WKH HPSOR\HHV DQG LQFOXGHG WKH LQIRUPDWLRQ LQ WKH 6HOI�5HSRUW WR WKH (WKLFV

&RPPLWWHH VR WKDW LW FRXOG HYDOXDWH WKH UHODWLRQVKLSV DJDLQVW WKLV SURYLVLRQ� &RQJUHVVPDQ

+DJHGRUQ IXOO\ DJUHHV WKDW KH LV XOWLPDWHO\ UHVSRQVLEOH IRU DFWLRQV RI WKRVH LQ KLV HPSOR\� HYHQ

ZKHQ XQGHUWDNHQ ZLWKRXW KLV NQRZOHGJH� DQG FRQYH\HG WKDW VHQWLPHQW WR WKH (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH�

+H KDV GLUHFWHG KLV RIILFH VWDII WR UHFHLYH DGGLWLRQDO WUDLQLQJ DQG UHHVWDEOLVKHG DQ RIILFH SROLF\ WR

SUHYHQW DQ\ FRQWUDFWV WR EH H[HFXWHG ZLWKRXW KLV SULRU DSSURYDO�

$EHUQDWK\ :HVW

,W ZDV GHWHUPLQHG WKDW $EHUQDWK\ :HVW VKDUHG WKH VDPH FR�ZRUNLQJ DGGUHVV� SKRQH

VHUYLFH� DQG UHJLVWHUHG DJHQW DV $UWHPLV (6%� ZKRVH &(2 LV 0U� 6X¶V EURWKHU 6]X�1LHQ 6X�

$OWKRXJK UHJLVWHUHG LQ 'HODZDUH �ZKLFK GRHV QRW UHTXLUH //&¶V WR GLVFORVH LWV PHPEHUV RU

RZQHUVKLS�� $EHUQDWK\ :HVW DQG 6]X�1LHQ¶V LQWHUHVW ZDV QRW GHQLHG E\ 0U� 6X RU E\ FRXQVHO IRU

6]X�1HLQ 6X DQG $EHUQDWK\ :HVW� :KHQ LQLWLDOO\ DSSURDFKHG DERXW WKLV PDWWHU� 0U� 6X DJUHHG

WR FRRSHUDWH IXOO\ ZLWK WKH ,QWHUQDO 5HYLHZ� 0U� 6X¶V HPSOR\PHQW ZLWK &RQJUHVVPDQ

+DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH FHDVHG RQ -XQH ��� �����

2YHU WKH QH[W IHZ ZHHNV� ERWK 0U� 6X DQG 6]X�1LHQ 6X WKURXJK FRXQVHO SURPLVHG

FRRSHUDWLRQ RQ PXOWLSOH RFFDVLRQV� 7KDW FRRSHUDWLRQ QHYHU PDWHULDOL]HG� 0U� 6X¶V FRXQVHO

DXWKRUL]HG GLUHFW FRQWDFW ZLWK 0U� 6X� EXW 0U� 6X GLG QRW UHVSRQG� &RXQVHO IRU 6]X�1LHQ 6X DQG

$EHUQDWK\ :HVW FRQVLVWHQWO\ VWDWHG WKDW WKHLU FOLHQWV ZRXOG FRRSHUDWH ZLWK WKH ,QWHUQDO 5HYLHZ

EXW QHYHU UHVSRQGHG WR PXOWLSOH UHTXHVWV IRU LQIRUPDWLRQ �DQG &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ KDV QR

DELOLW\ WR FRPSHO VDLG LQIRUPDWLRQ DW WKLV WLPH�� 7KLV UHFDOFLWUDQFH VHUYHG WR IUXVWUDWH WKH ,QWHUQDO

5HYLHZ DQG GHOD\HG &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ¶V 6HOI�5HSRUW WR WKH (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH E\ VHYHUDO

ZHHNV� 'XH WR WKH OLPLWHG GRFXPHQWV WKDW H[LVWHG ZLWKLQ &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH� LW

FRXOG QRW EH GHWHUPLQHG ZK\ 0U� 6X VHOHFWHG $EHUQDWK\ :HVW DV D YHQGRU RU LI KH KDG DQ\

UHODWLRQVKLS ZLWK LW EH\RQG KLV EURWKHU¶V DSSDUHQW FRQQHFWLRQ ZLWK LW DV GLVFXVVHG KHUHLQ�

$EHUQDWK\ :HVW GRHV QRW DSSHDU WR KDYH HQJDJHG LQ IUDQNLQJ ZRUN IRU DQ\ RWKHU 0HPEHU RI

&RQJUHVV�

,QYRFT

-RKQ 6DPSOH� D SDUW WLPH HPSOR\HH RI &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH� RZQHG ,QYRFT

HTXDOO\ ZLWK &DWKHULQH .HV]HL� 0U� 6DPSOH VXEPLWWHG WR PXOWLSOH LQWHUYLHZV GXULQJ WKH ,QWHUQDO

5HYLHZ� +H H[SODLQHG WKDW ,QYRFT� D WZR PHPEHU //&� EHFDPH D YHQGRU WR WKH RIILFH DIWHU 0U�

6X H[SUHVVHG GLVVDWLVIDFWLRQ ZLWK YHQGRU IUDQNLQJ SURSRVDOV EHFDXVH WKH\ ZHUH ³WRR FRRNLH
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FXWWHU�´ 0U� 6DPSOH VDLG WKH RIILFH IHOW LW ZDV XQGHU WLPH SUHVVXUH WR JHW WKH IUDQNLQJ ³RXW WKH

GRRU�´ 0U� 6DPSOH WROG 0U� 6X WKDW KH ZDV SDUW RZQHU RI ,QYRFT� D JUDSKLF GHVLJQ ILUP� ZLWK

&DWKHULQH .HV]HL DQG WKDW WKH ILUP FRXOG OLNHO\ GHVLJQ DQG SURGXFH WKH IUDQNLQJ FRQWHQW LQ D WLPH

HIIHFWLYH PDQQHU� ,QYRFT KDG QRW XQGHUWDNHQ DQ\ IUDQNLQJ ZRUN IRU DQ\ 0HPEHU RI &RQJUHVV�

$FFRUGLQJ WR 0U� 6DPSOH 0V� .HV]HL SHUIRUPHG WKH DFWXDO VHUYLFHV IRU WKH //&� 0U�

6DPSOH VKRZHG 0U� 6X H[DPSOHV RI 0V� .HV]HL¶V ZRUN� DQG 0U� 6X GHFLGHG WR DZDUG WKH

IUDQNLQJ ZRUN WR ,QYRFT� :KLOH ,QYRFT¶V KRXUO\ UDWHV ZHUH KLJKHU WKDQ FRPSHWLWRUV DV IUDQNLQJ

YHQGRUV� 0U� 6DPSOH SURYLGHG D FOLHQW FRPSDULVRQ IRU 0V� .HV]HL GHPRQVWUDWLQJ WKDW WKH UDWH

FKDUJHG E\ KHU ZDV FRPPHQVXUDWH WR RWKHU QRQ�IUDQNLQJ JUDSKLF GHVLJQ SURGXFWLRQ FOLHQWV�

6KRUWO\ DIWHU ,QYRFT FRPSOHWHG LWV ZRUN� 0V� .HV]HL GLHG� $FFRUGLQJ WR 0U� 6DPSOH� KHU

SDVVLQJ UHQGHUHG ,QYRFT HVVHQWLDOO\ GHIXQFW ZLWK QR ILQDQFLDO DVVHWV� :KLOH WKH GRFXPHQWV

VXUURXQGLQJ LWV ZRUN IRU WKH &RQJUHVVPDQ¶V RIILFH ZHUH OLPLWHG �IXUWKHU FRPSOLFDWHG E\ 0V�

.H]VHL¶V GHDWK�� LW ZDV GHWHUPLQHG WKDW D �����33 SRVWDJH FKDUJH ZDV LQFRUUHFWO\ DSSOLHG WR

YRXFKHUV �������� DQG ��������� 0U� 6DPSOH DSRORJL]HG IRU WKLV LQDGYHUWHQW FKDUJH� DQG RQ

EHKDOI RI ,QYRFT� DJUHHG WR DGMXVW WKH UDWHV DFFRUGLQJO\ DQG UHWXUQ WKH GLIIHUHQFH RI ���������

DQG ���������� UHVSHFWLYHO\� +H DJUHHG WR UHLPEXUVH WKH 8�6� 7UHDVXU\ IRU WKH SRVWDJH ,QYRFT

HUURQHRXVO\ FKDUJHG WR &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH� $V SDUW RI LWV FRQVLGHUDWLRQ RI WKLV

PDWWHU� &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ UHTXHVWHG JXLGDQFH IURP WKH (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH RQ KRZ 0U�

6DPSOH VKRXOG HIIHFWXDWH WKDW WUDQVDFWLRQ DQG DZDLWV LWV UHVSRQVH�

0U� 6DPSOH VWDWHG KH GLG QRW EHOLHYH KLV RZQHUVKLS LQWHUHVW� ZKLFK ZDV GLVFORVHG WR 0U�

6X� UDLVHG DQ\ FRQFHUQV XQGHU WKH 0HPEHU¶V &RQJUHVVLRQDO +DQGERRN RU DQ\ RWKHU +RXVH 5XOHV

RU 6WDQGDUGV RI &RQGXFW� 0U� 6DPSOH VDLG KH WDONHG ZLWK 0U� 6X DERXW WKH SHUPLVVLELOLW\ RI

,QYRFT WDNLQJ RQ WKH IUDQNLQJ ZRUN� +H DOVR VDLG KH JHQHUDOO\ UHFDOOHG DVNLQJ DERXW WKH

SHUPLVVLELOLW\ RI HDUQLQJ RXWVLGH LQFRPH DV D SDUW�WLPH HPSOR\HH GXULQJ DQ (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH

WUDLQLQJ VHVVLRQ EXW GLG QRW VSHFLILFDOO\ GLVFXVV ,QYRFT RU IUDQNLQJ ZRUN� +H VWDWHG KH GLG QRW

SHUIRUP VHUYLFHV RQ WKH ,QYRFT IUDQNLQJ PDWWHU GXULQJ RIILFLDO WLPH EH\RQG IDFLOLWDWLQJ WKH

UHODWLRQVKLS� ,I 0U� 6DPSOH¶V RZQHUVKLS LQWHUHVW LQ ,QYRFT UHQGHUHG LW LQHOLJLEOH WR VHUYH DV D

YHQGRU WR &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH LQ DFFRUGDQFH ZLWK WKH 0HPEHU¶V &RQJUHVVLRQDO

+DQGERRN SURYLVLRQ GLVFXVVHG KHUHLQ� LW GLG QRW HQWHU LQWR FRQWUDFW ZLWK &RQJUHVVPDQ

+DJHGRUQ¶V RIILFH ZLWK DQ\ LQWHQW WR YLRODWH� RU NQRZOHGJH RI� WKH SURYLVLRQ� 0U� 6DPSOH¶V

VXVSHQVLRQ ZDV OLIWHG� DQG KLV HPSOR\PHQW ZDV UHLQVWDWHG RQ -XO\ �� �����
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&RQFOXVLRQ

:KHQ &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ EHFDPH FRQFHUQHG DERXW SRWHQWLDO H[FHVVLYH IUDQNLQJ

FKDUJHV LQFXUUHG E\ KLV RIILFH RQ -XQH ��� ����� KH WRRN VZLIW DFWLRQ DQG WRRN FRUUHFWLYH DFWLRQ�

$PRQJ WKH VWHSV KH WRRN ZHUH WR FRPPLVVLRQ DQ LQWHUQDO UHYLHZ E\ RXWVLGH FRXQVHO� FDQFHO DQ\

IXWXUH IUDQNHG PDLO FRQWUDFWV� PDNH SHUVRQQHO FKDQJHV �ERWK WHPSRUDU\ DQG SHUPDQHQW�� DQG

UHHVWDEOLVKHG DQ RIILFH SROLF\ WR SUHYHQW DQ\ FRQWUDFWV WR EH H[HFXWHG ZLWKRXW KLV SULRU DSSURYDO�

+H FRQVXOWHG ZLWK WKH +RXVH $GPLQLVWUDWLRQ &RPPLWWHH DQG XOWLPDWHO\ VHOI�UHSRUWHG WKLV PDWWHU

WR WKH (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH� +H ZLOO ZRUN ZLWK WKH (WKLFV &RPPLWWHH DV LW UHYLHZV KLV RIILFH¶V SDVW

YHQGRU UHODWLRQVKLSV ZLWK $EHUQDWK\ :HVW DQG ,QYRFT� &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ IXOO\ DJUHHV WKDW

KH LV XOWLPDWHO\ UHVSRQVLEOH IRU DFWLRQV RI WKRVH LQ KLV HPSOR\� HYHQ ZKHQ WKRVH DFWLRQV DUH WDNHQ

ZLWKRXW KLV NQRZOHGJH� &RQJUHVVPDQ +DJHGRUQ DFWHG LQ JRRG IDLWK DQG GLG QRW SHUVRQDOO\

GLUHFW� SURILW RU LQWHQG IRU KLV RIILFH WR E\SDVV DQ\ HVWDEOLVKHG RIILFH SURFHGXUHV RU SRWHQWLDOO\ RU

WHFKQLFDOO\ YLRODWH DQ\ UXOH RI WKH +RXVH�
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          Pursuant to Notice, before Kevin James
Kiser, Notary Public in and for the District of
Columbia.
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               P R O C E E D I N G S
          MR. QUINN:  Kevin, we can go ahead and
go on the record.
          And hey, Peter, and thanks for joining
us today.  How are you doing?
          MR. SU:  Good.  Go ahead.  Who else is
on?
          MR. QUINN:  So I was just about to let
you know.  So I have Indhira is also -- she's my
co-counsel, she's also in the Office of
Congressional Ethics.  I'll let her say hello,
quickly.
          MS. BENITEZ:  Hi, Peter, how are you.
          MR. SU:  Hey.  Go ahead.
          MR. QUINN:  Indhira will mostly just be
listening in but she might have just a few
questions for you, kind of as we go through our
conversation.  I think Indhira is going to turn
off her video and she'll turn that on in case she
has any questions.
          And the other two people on the call,
just so that you know, Peter, are Kevin, who will

Transcript of Peter Su
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be transcribing our conversation, and then you
just heard from Crystal who is the -- our tech
support, and she will help us resolve any issues
if we have any technical issues.  And then also,
she's going to be the one that if you have to
look at any documents she'll put them up on the
screen for you to see.
          Does that sound good?
          MR. SU:  Yep.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  Great.  And
obviously you and I have spoken before.  Just for
the record, my name is Sean Quinn, I'm
investigative counsel at the OCE.  We've talked
before and I've explained that you are just a
third-party to this review that the OCE is
conducting, just a witness that we think might
have some information relevant to the issues that
we're looking into.
          I also wanted to make clear that the
OCE, the Office of Congressional Ethics, is
separate from the Ethics Committee.  We have
separate processes.  Our process just results to

Transcript of Peter Su
Conducted on April 30, 2021 6
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the Ethics Committee and then they take that and
do what they will with it.
          So today our goal is just to kind of
have, hopefully, a pretty easy conversation about
some of the things that you and I have talked
about on the phone previously and maybe just dive
into a little bit more detail on some of those
topics.
          So forgive me if some of my questions
are things that I have asked you previously.  I
know it seems a little bit repetitive or
redundant, it's just to get everything in one
place on the record.  And then also, let me know
either now or at any point during the interview
if you have any questions about our process or
what we're doing here today.
          Does that sound good so far?
          MR. SU:  Sure.  I just have a quick
question.  Perhaps this was discussed before, but
I just want to clarify it here since we have
Indhira also on the line.  So the jurisdictional
coverage has oversight only applied to current

Transcript of Peter Su
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congressional staffers, and therefore I'm not
under your oversight, right?
          MR. QUINN:  Correct, yeah.  So our --
well, number one as I said, the review that we're
conducting in this investigation you are not the
subject of that review.  You're just a third
party witness to some of the issues that we're
looking into.  And yes, our office, the Office of
Congressional Ethics, as well as the committee
only have jurisdiction over members and current
employees of the House.
          As I understand it, you are not a
current employee of the House so we do not have
jurisdiction over you.  You're a voluntary
participant in this process, and we very much
appreciate your participation.
          MR. SU:  Okay.  And in the -- a lot of
the narrative that was driven by Congressional
member --
          MR. QUINN:  Peter.
          MR. SU:  Yeah.
MR. QUINN:  Peter if I can -- we're

Transcript of Peter Su
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going to get into a lot of that and I'm going to
have specific questions for you.  And then, at
the end of the interview, if you have some things
that you want to add I'll give you that
opportunity.  But I want to respect your time and
everybody on the call, and I hope that we can get
through this relatively quickly, hopefully in
about an hour we can get through my questions.
          But the easiest way to do that is going
to be if I can ask my questions and, we can keep
the answers, kind of, you know, concise and
targeted at what I've asked you.  And then, I'll
give you a little bit of time at the end if
there's anything you want to add.
          MR. SU:  Yeah.
          MR. QUINN:  But mainly this is more of
a question and answer situation.
          So with that, let me know, at any point
if you need a break while him asking questions.
If you need to use the bathroom or anything like
that, and then also if there's any technical
difficulties, like you can't understand what I'm
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emails, actually.  One is a copy of 1001 which
will also pull up on the screen right now --
          Crystal, if you can do that?
          -- so you can look at that.
          And then, Peter, I sent you a copy of
the False Statements Act as well.  And then a
docusign email which will allow you to pull that
up and we just have a brief acknowledgement that
I'll ask you to sign that just says we talked
about 1001 and I kind of let you know the basics
of the content of that law.
          So if you can check your email and pull
up -- let me know if you got the docusign email.
          And then, if you want actually --
          Yeah, Crystal, if you can give Peter
control of that document that you pulled up.
          Peter, feel free to look at that and
scroll through that and ask me any questions that
you may have.  But as I said, it's just simply
sort of -- you can think of that as essentially
being under oath.  That any -- I'll give you a
second.
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          (Exhibit A was marked for
identification.)
          MR. SU:  Well, since you don't have
jurisdictional issue over me, my discussion with
my lawyer is that I participate on a voluntary
basis.  I'm going to give you the best
recollection of the situation --
          MR. QUINN:  Yes, (indiscernible).
          MR. SU:  -- oh your check said.
          MR. QUINN:  What's that?
          MR. SU:  Well, I said I talked to my
lawyer prior to this, the whole time we've been
having conversations because you don't have
jurisdiction over a private citizen I'm
participating this in good faith, as a
conversation to help you with the background.  So
I don't think it's fair for you to stick this in
my face and ask me to sign it without my
counsel's review.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  That's fine.  I --
we don't have to have you sign it.  Or don't have
to have you sign the acknowledgement.  I just
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want to know that 18 U.S.C. 1001 applies to this
conversation.
          MR. SU:  No, I'm fine with -- yeah, I'm
fine but I'm not going to sign it without
counsel.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  Great.
          And then, as Crystal and Kevin let you
know -- or Crystal, let you know, the interview
is being recorded.  And then Kevin is a court
reporter that is transcribing the interview.
Once we have finalized the interview I will send
you a copy of the transcript and you can look at
it and make any corrections, if there are any
transcription errors.
          MR. SU:  Okay.  Thank you.
          MR. QUINN:  Great.  So then, just with
those housekeeping items kind of taken care of we
can get started.
          If you can just state your full name
for the record, and then spell that out?
          MR. SU:  Yeah, it's Peter Su.
P-E-T-E-R, S-U.
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          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  And then, we'll just
start super basic questions.  Can you tell me a
little bit about yourself and where you're from?
 Specifically, just where you're from.
          MR. SU:  I'm just from here in
Virginia.  So prior to -- yeah, prior to this
conversation, I guess, I was working for
Congressman Hagedorn up until, if my memory is
correct, June 19th, June 18th when I quit the
job.
          MR. QUINN:  And that was June 18th,
2020?
          MR. SU:  Yeah.  It was either '18, or
20, 19, like that.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.
          MR. SU:  2020 is right.
          MR. QUINN:  And can you tell me how you
came to work for Congressman Hagedorn?
          MR. SU:  Yeah, it was -- I think it was
accidental.  I didn't ask for a job.  And like
many, I was not on his campaign.  I simply have
worked with him and known him over the years when
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he was in federal government.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  So you had met
him --
          MR. SU:  So after --
          MR. QUINN:  You had met him previously
when he was employed by the federal government?
          MR. SU:  Yeah.  A long time ago.  It
was like 20 some years ago.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  And from the time
that you met him to about the time that you were
hired by his office, or by him, what was -- can
you describe your relationship?
          MR. SU:  I think it was just a former
colleague.  A friendly former colleague, that
would be the extent of the relationship.  He had
moved to California and then moved to Minnesota
after retirement and, you know, probably very
occasional contact, you know.  A few times a
year, sometimes not at all.  So it wasn't a --
yeah, it basically wasn't until he was elected
that he contacted me and we got in touch -- yeah,
he told me he was coming back in town and he was
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asking what I was doing.  So that's kind of how
the conversation started.

MR. QUINN:  Okay.  And then, when were
you hired by Representative Hagedorn?

MR. SU:  It was after freshman
orientation because I know his former -- his
campaign manager was interested in the job and so
were a bunch of other of folks that interviewed
with him.  He told me that subsequently.  I
didn't know that at the time.  So it was after
freshman orientation and he said he needed
somebody that has a -- that he's worked with
before.  So he offered me --

MR. QUINN:  Okay.  After freshman
orientation; was it before he was sworn in?

MR. SU:  No.  No, no, no.  My
paperwork -- my onboarding, I was not hired until
after swearing in.

MR. QUINN:  Okay.  Got it.
MR. SU:  So everything was already

determined.  Everything was already predetermined
by Congressman Hagedorn.  He's a very hands-on
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member as you know from his file.  He used to
work on the Hill for Congressman Stangeland so he
had already made final decisions on staff hiring.
 He pretty  much hired everybody on his campaign
team.
          Hired everybody, brought me on board.
I think the only person we had not hired was some
low level staff.  But all the key people were
already in place.  I was just going through the
paperwork process of A) getting their resume,
giving them to our office administrative person,
Melissa Carr, and say hey, can you help process
the onboarding.  And that's it.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  And then was -- you
mentioned that he had mostly hired his staff
before you came on or had made those decisions.
Was John Sample one of those people that he had
hired before you came on?
          MR. SU:  I don't think so.  I think he
knew John as well.  He knew John, I don't know to
what extent they knew each other but he knew him
as a technical savvy person and I believe he came
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in to ask John to help him set up the office
website.
          And he had spoken to me about it
because I had worked with John before too.  And I
said, sure, you know, try him out.  If you like
him, hire him because it is well-known in that
office that he makes hiring decisions, not me,
unlike other offices.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  Great.
          MR. SU:  And part of the problem that
our office administrator, Melissa Carr, will be
able to confirm is that his pay bands well exceed
normal pay bands for specific positions,
especially for folks that came from his campaign.
 And that's why it was critical that we monitor
the budget and the spending very closely because
he wanted to spend, you know, a lot on personnel,
wanted the highest mileage reimbursement for the
district, so on and so forth.  You know, travel
back every opportunity he gets.
          MR. QUINN:  Right.  Okay.  Understood.
And you were hired on --
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          MR. SU:  If you --
          MR. QUINN:  -- I know you said that you
were hired on as the Chief of Staff.  Did you
hold any other positions during the time that you
were Representative Hagedorn's Chief of Staff,
either in his office or outside of the office?
          MR. SU:  No.  I spent full time working
for him.  Yeah, that's a 24/7
          MR. QUINN:  Right.  Right.  I'm sure it
is.  Okay.  And then you said it was June 18th or
19th of 2020 that you ended employment with
Representative Hagedorn; is that correct?
          MR. SU:  Right.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  And just focusing on
kind of that time.  And the event of you leaving
the office, can you tell me how that happened?
We can save for later some of the substance of
the issues that came out in public reporting, but
just the conversation about how you were going to
leave the office, or the way that (16:14).
          MR. SU:  Yeah.  So from the get-go, you
know, just the very hands on on his public
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affairs business.  Basically, he told everybody
that he must see everything that goes out with
his signature and -- because he had been a calms
a director before when he was on the hill.
          MR. QUINN:  Right.
          MR. SU:  He asked that -- what has been
you know, because what I because what I said is
irrelevant, it's what he said, right?  I mean he
has publicly interviewed.  You know, for example,
on KGCTV he said we've had a -- we have a portion
of our budget that goes towards mailings.  We
were always going to do that.  And on June 8, you
know, he also said, and reported to the press,
that we will be spending far less than others in
the last three quarters, no big deal.  They told
us to send out the mail to keep our constituents
informed and that we did.  Okay?
          And the reason I'm saying this --
there's a reason also, on a August 7th phone call
to me he also made it clear that he wanted to
send a mail piece to every DM (ph.) household
now.  So the mail project was no -- it was not a
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stealth project, it was his project.  We were
helping him executing it from the beginning.

So what happened was sometime around
June -- June 6, I believe LegiStorm wrote a short
clip that Hagedorn spent 40 percent of his 2020
budget in just three months.  That didn't come as
a surprise either because based on what I just
quoted, in the Member's own words, this was his
project.

And in further press reporting, which
we can get into -- I'm not going to get into it
here -- it was clearly showing that he was
showing that he was directing and asking us to do
mail piece, let's say, you know, quote/unquote he
said we should do an updated mail piece on
Cambria.  He wrote that on September 5th, 2019.

And in August 2019 he was briefed by
email, and his emails always include a bunch of
staffers, explaining that the office had just
sent out 67,800 pieces of mail so far.   And
there are details about --
MR. QUINN:  What are the --
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          MR. SU:  Yeah?  So all that --
          MR. QUINN:  We're going to get in --
yeah, we're going to get into some of the details
of that.  If we could focus more closely just on
the time right around June 18th and 19th.
          MR. SU:  Sure.
          MR. QUINN:  Maybe I'll ask some more
specific questions.  Did Representative Hagedorn
tell you that he was going to be relieving you of
your position or how did that happen?
          MR. SU:  Oh, no, no, no.  No, far from
the truth.  Far from the truth.  So when the
LegiStorm article came out on June 6th,
internally, you know, he immediately responded to
several senior staffers that basically we'll be
spending far less.  And somebody in the chain of
command, not me, informed him about the article
and that's where he said we'll be spending far
less in the last three quarters.
          And internally, he said what should we
do about this?  Sure we spent a lot, it was
frontloading.  It was all preplanned to execute
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his program.  And he said that, you know
months -- this doesn't look good.  And he called
me with the intent of saying -- he said, hey, can
you just take a break?  You know, maybe -- he
called it maybe call it a suspension?
          We'll put you on a break and we'll get
through this because my lawyer -- he said my
lawyer told me there was no specific rules based
on their understanding that probably was broken.
 And so he said, hey, can you take a break.  And
so at the time that's how it was framed.
          MR. QUINN:  And that was the -- he
asked you to take that break on June 18th or June
19th?
          MR. SU:  Correct.
          MR. QUINN:  And then, at some point
that break became permanent?
          MR. SU:  Well, I made that decision.
He did not make that decision.
          MR. QUINN:  And when did you tell
him --
MR. SU:  Because --
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          MR. QUINN:  And when did you tell him
that?
          MR. SU:  Yeah.  Because as we thought
about this situation I said, now look, they're
going to come after you asking you to explain why
you printed all these mail pieces.  Which we
understand, it was his program.  We were just
helping him to execute it.  There's nothing wrong
with it.
          Every single piece of mailer was
accounted for.  Every single piece of mailer was
approved by the bipartisan franking commission.
And in fact, he had done reviews on almost every
single piece of those mailers and many of those
he drafted himself.  So there was no rules -- the
whole process -- we even competed --
          MR. QUINN:  So Peter, just if we can
focus on -- could we just focus on when did you
tell Representative Hagedorn that you were going
to leave the position permanently?
          MR. SU:  Well, because the article came
on LegiStorm June 9th.
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          MR. QUINN:  Yeah.
          MR. SU:  So we already had that
conversation prior to June 18th or June 19th.  So
that's one point I wanted to make clear.
          MR. QUINN:  Yes.
          MR. SU:  So it was June 18 or June 19
when I told him.  I said, look Jim, it's easier
if I just exit.  And that way I'm not hanging
over you.  I don't have to be -- you know, you
can say your problem is gone.
          MR. QUINN:  Okay.  So just to verify --
          MR. SU:  But I don't --
          MR. QUINN:  Just to clarify, it was the
same conversation on June 18th or June 19th,
Representative Hagedorn asked you to take a
temporary break or some sort of leave of absence
while this issue was resolved, and in the same
conversation you recommended, or informed him
that you would leave permanently; is that
correct?
          MR. SU:  Yes, exactly.  Correct.
MR. QUINN:  Okay.  Okay.
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